HELLENIC REPUBLIC
MINISTRY OF INTERIOR 
PRESS OFFICE 
Cyprus , November 21  2011

PRESS RELEASE 

Statements by the Minister of Interior Tassos Giannitsis during his meeting with his Cypriot counterpart, Mr. Neoclis Sylikiotis 
I am pleased to be in Cyprus at the beginning of my tenure as Minister of Interior. 

It is an informal visit for a fact planned long ago which I did not want to avoid despite the pressure we have in Athens.

I took the opportunity to meet my Cypriot counterpart, Neoclis Sylikiotis and exchange views with him.  

 We talked about the unprecedented political developments in Greece, the challenges for the new government of the country which aims to restore confidence at European and international level and    consolidate a sense of trust and security at  national level.

We also discussed about issues related to the two Ministries.

 It is obvious that there is a good relationship and cooperation between the two Ministries on issues concerning the two countries.  
Once again I promised Mr Sylikiotis to provide any experience or support now or in the future on issues related to the taking over by Cyprus of the EU Presidency. 

It has been a very useful meeting because personal contact is essential to any current and future cooperation. 
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